
CATEGORY: Funding 

DIRECTOR: Wheeler 

PURPOSE: To remove unsalvageable items from the MVCC storage unit. 

BACKGROUND:  

During the 2020-2021 fiscal year, the MVCC successfully moved all needed items 
from a paid storage unit to a free City facility, saving taxpayers over $6,300 a year in 
perpetuity. 

Due to City policy, any items remaining in the paid storage unit must be reviewed by 
the City’s salvage department for possible repurposing to other City entities before 
final removal. Any remaining items (e.g., broken metal shelving, large wooden pallets) 
will need to be removed by a hauling company for a fee or the MVCC will need to 
continue to pay for storage. 

During the April Board meeting, a motion of up to $600 was approved for the 
removal of remaining items by a service that keeps, “as much junk out of the landfill as 
possible, by donating items in good condition and recycling where possible.” 
However, this motion expired with fiscal year 2020-2021 and must be appropriated 
again to be used. 

At the end of 2020-2021 fiscal year, the City had not visited the MVCC paid storage 
unit to make its determination; therefore, the MVCC paid a storage fee of $527 on 
June 30. Without this motion, if the City were to visit before the end of July, another 
month of storage rent would be required. The funds for this motion will be available 
for use until June 30, 2022. 

THE MOTION:  

The MVCC approves an expenditure, not to exceed $600, for the removal of all items 
from the MVCC paid storage unit. 


